## FRANK PALLONE, JR.

6TH DISTRICT, NEW JERSEY

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

March 24, 2023

REPLY To:

2107 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-4671

504 BROADWAY LONG BRANCH, NJ 07740 (732) 571-1140

67/69 CHURCH STREET KILMER SQUARE NEW BRUNSWCK, NJ 08901 (732) 249-8892

Chairwoman Kay Granger Committee on Appropriations H-307, The Capitol Washington, DC 20515

Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro 1036 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Red Bank Lead Pipe Removal and Replacement Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Borough of Red Bank, located at 90 Monmouth Street, Red Bank, New Jersey 07701. The funding would be used to remove lead pipes that have the potential of contaminating the entire drinking water system for the Borough. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the existing pipes put the entire community at risk of exposure to lead poisoning in a community that is considered overburdened according to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

FRANK PALLONE, JR.

Member of Congress